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11.1.19

Dear Parents, Carers and Children

Welcome back after the Christmas break and Happy New Year.  I hope that you have all had a lovely Christmas and are looking forward to a happy and healthy 2019.

‘May Mary, Mother of God, protect and accompany us during this New Year and bring the peace of her Son into our hearts and the world.’ Message from Pope Francis via twitter on 1.1.19.

Attendance – Attendance to date is currently below the school target of 97%. This week’s attendance has been affected by children returning back to school late after the 2 week break – unless previously agreed these absences will be recorded as unauthorised and the LA may decide to issue warning letters/fine. 

Next Thursday, is the Department for Education Census Day and it is extremely important that, unless ill, all children attend school so that they get their school mark. 
Punctuality – this week we have had 46 children recorded as being late by the school office. This is a significant number of pupils and is unacceptable. School doors open at 8.45am and close at 8.55 am- pupils should be in class by this time for registration as learning begins at 9.00am. It is disruptive to learning when children arrive late and is often upsetting for children. Please ensure that your child is in school before the bell goes at 8.55am- thank you for your support in this matter. 

Stranger Danger – this morning we sent out a text message regarding one of our pupils being followed as they walked home last night. The police have been informed but we ask that you speak to your child, especially if they walk home alone, about the importance of being safe – not talking to strangers, seeking help in a shop etc. if they feel unsafe. 

School Safety Procedures – earlier this week we had a new lock down sound system fitted in school. This morning we tested the bell and the fire bell so that the children know the difference – we hope this is something we never have to use. As with the fire alarm, we will have a lockdown test each term, but before we do so the children will be full briefed as to what to do in an emergency. The children respond very well to the fire evacuation bell and we anticipate they will do the same when they hear the lockdown bell.
Music Clubs – Choir and the music band clubs will continue to be run this term. Choir on a Monday 3.00pm until 4.15pm and Band on a Thursday again until 4.15pm.  We are hoping that choir will continue to develop and hopefully take part in some external music opportunities later in the year. 

Parent Governor Election – thank you to our 2 parents who expressed an interest in serving as parent governors. The votes will be counted next Thursday afternoon, 17th January. If you have not returned your ballot slips yet please do so before 9.30am on that day. External envelopes must have parent names on them so that we can check names off against those eligible to vote. 

Premises Improvements – during the next few months we are hoping that the school carpark will be complete and that we can start work on a new KS1 play area at the side of the school. We are also consulting on the cost to have the hall roof replaced along with the hall ceilings and lights.  Miss Walker and Mr Foster have been meeting with consultants to discuss the installation of some outdoor gym equipment which can be used by children at playtimes, lunch and in in PE sessions. 

Reading –a concern has recently been raised that some children are not reading at home every night or listening to stories read by an adult or older sibling. Reading with and to your child helps your child's development in lots of ways. Reading and sharing stories can: help your child get to know sounds, words and language, and develop early literacy skills. It also help your child's brain, social skills and communication skills develop. Please support us in this area by spending a few minutes a night with your child. 
2019/20 Holidays – these will be agreed by governors on 22nd January and will be posted on the school website shortly after.  If you are planning to book summer holidays before then please be aware we finish at 1.00pm on Wednesday 24th July (as on this year’s holidays cards which have been given to parents) and will return on Tuesday 3rd September at 8.45am. Holidays outside these dates will not be authorised. 
February half term – school closes on Friday 15th February and reopens on Monday 25th. 
School Dinner Money and Breakfast Club Money- Please ensure that all monies are paid no later than Monday morning for the week commencing. The office staff are spending a considerable amount of time chasing school debt. If you are having problem paying using the online system or need support applying for free school meals please speak to one of the ladies in the office. If you owe more than one weeks money, you may lose your child’s place at breakfast club or be asked to put your child on packed lunches until the debt is cleared. 
Sacramental Programme Sat at 1.45pm and Mass Sunday at 10.30am. 

Twitter-Have you logged on to our school twitter site yet? This is a wonderful way of keeping in touch with the learning children are doing at St Anne’s. Please take a look and comment or like the teacher’s posts- the children love to see who is following their class tweets. This week’s tweets have included: Reception dough worms, Year 2 Victorian Day, Year 4 Science update and Year 5 Dragon Eyes!!
 Intrigued ? Take a look. 
Twitter-@Stannecrumpsall[image: image1.png]
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	OFSTED 2017: St Anne’s is a good school  where  pupils experience a

 broad and rich curriculum.
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